[image: image1.png]Q_B.’L/W





Coronavirus Update as at August 26th 2020
Dear Parent/Carer,

Once again, I hope you that you and your children are enjoying the final days of the holiday period. Further to my recent letters, I am excited to write with confirmation that having prepared extensively over the Summer period and having continued to closely monitor government and scientific guidance, we are proceeding with the arrangements I have shared with you previously to reopen on a full-time basis for all students in all year groups on Thursday September 3rd at 9.15am. 
You may well have seen the consensus statement issued in recent days by Chris Whitty, the UK’s Chief Medical Officer, which is available in full at: https://www.gov.uk/government/news/statement-from-the-uk-chief-medical-officers-on-schools-and-childcare-reopening. This is very clear in highlighting that the risk of a child coming to significant harm from Coronavirus solely due to school is very low, but that the risk of harm to many children if they don't go to school is high. 
I imagine you have also being following the extensive debate around the use of facemasks in schools in recent days. The latest government guidance we have received is that as Birmingham is not presently classed as an “area of national government Coronavirus intervention”, the use of facemasks remains discretionary, even in communal areas. As a small school where we have been able to put a number of measures in place to limit congestion and crowding, our position is that the wearing of facemasks in school remains optional for students and staff. Any students that would like to wear a facemask in school are welcome to do so and if you need us to provide a mask, let us know. We would however expect all students to wear facemasks for off-site activities. The full guidance from the government regarding the use of facemasks in schools is available at: https://www.gov.uk/government/news/update-on-face-coverings-in-schools.
Having consulted with you all recently on this in the interests of being open and transparent, I now attach our final risk assessment for reopening more fully with this letter. We also attach an accompanying leaflet which summarises the key points, and will shortly be sending out a video which physically shows some of the safety measures we have put in place. 

As we have communicated previously, our broad approach to full re-opening has been to create two “bubbles” of students, one for Key Stage 3 students (Years 7,8 and 9) and one for Key Stage 4 students (Years 10 and 11). We would again like to reinforce that some of our key safety measures will be as follows:

· Ensuring that any students with Coronavirus symptoms (or those who have someone in their household who does) do not attend school.

· Engaging with the NHS Test and Trace programme so that any Coronavirus cases in the community can be identified and relevant action can be taken.

· Implementing rigorous hygiene measures including additional cleaning of the site, additional handwashing facilities and provision of facilities for storing of face masks for students that arrive to school in them but do not wish to wear them in school. 
· Minimising contact between students and maintaining social distancing.

· Continuing to encourage all students to walk or cycle to school where possible. Where students do rely on the use of public transport, we will be asking them to follow the latest government guidance on safe travel. This is available in full at: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-safer-travel-guidance-for-passengers.
As you would expect, we are putting contingency plans in place to cover any future circumstances in which a “local lockdown” or partial closure may be necessary. We are also continuing to monitor government communications regarding safety closely; if there are any further changes in forthcoming days, we will of course communicate them to you all. 
As always, please feel free to contact me directly at andrew.wakefield@theedgeacademy.co.uk if you would like to e-mail me with any further questions or issues you would like to raise regarding this letter. The latest government information for parents and carers about the full reopening of schools is available in full at: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-in-the-autumn-term.
Yours faithfully,
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Andrew Wakefield

Principal

The Edge Academy, 946 Bristol Road South, Northfield, Birmingham B31 2LQ

Tel: 0121 533 5858  email: info@theedgeacademy.co.uk


